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29 May 2009
(Suva, 29 May 2009) The Regional Office for the Pacific of the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) today lodged a public submission to the National Human Rights Consultation Committee. The submission makes ten recommendations, including that Australia fully incorporate its international human rights obligations into domestic legislation. 
“Internationally Australia has promised to uphold human rights for its people and it needs to guarantee this through domestic legislation,” said Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR for the Pacific.

Commendably, Australia has ratified most of the core international human rights treaties and is obliged to advance human rights in the full spectrum covered, including civil, political, economic, social and cultural rights. International human rights experts in the United Nations system have repeatedly advised Australia to incorporate these human rights into domestic legislation and to ensure that these rights are enforceable before a court of law.
International human rights experts have also found that there is a low level of awareness of human rights in Australia, including among officials. The submission recommends that human rights education programmes be offered to officials, including judges and members of parliament, as well as included in the formal education system.
The submission goes on to look at Australia’s advancement of human rights overseas.

“Australia has an interest in seeing that its neighbours respect human rights,” said Ms. Bogner. “Australia’s foreign policies, including aid delivery, do not sufficiently address the issue of human rights. Successive Australian governments have seemly shied away from being explicit in the area of human rights and foreign policy, somehow on the assumption that it is too controversial.”

The submission recommends that Australia formally incorporate a human rights based approach to its aid policies and programmes and systematically develop policies to promote human rights at the political level with countries of Asia and the Pacific with which Australia has significant political engagement.
For interviews: Ms Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR for the Pacific
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